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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum Meeting

Date:     Wed 28th May 2014, 9:30-11:30am
Venue:  Salesian Institute Boardroom
ATTENDANCE:  Pam Jackson (OnsPlek, WCSCF Chair), Headman Sirala-rala (CCID), Pat Eddy (CCID), Isabel Swarts (Badisa), Charmaine Germishuys (Homestead), Gerrie Smit (New Life), Gerald Jacobs (Mamelani), Greg Andrews (Street Peoples Forum), Eleshia Martin (Tamam), Charles MN (Tamam), Michelle Potter (SA-Yes), Zanele Sokupa (Homestead), Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
WELCOME, APOLOGIES and Round of Introductions:  Pam welcomed all present.  Apologies were received from James Senokwanyana (Village Care Centre), Ronni Meul (Elkana Malmesbury), Elmari Janse-van Vuuren and Nick van Rooyen (Teahmo).
 1. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Accepted by Pat and seconded by Pam
 2. MATTERS ARISING.     None
 3. PRESENTATION:  

“DSD National Strategic Plan for Prevention and Early intervention Services”     by Janice Sparg
Based on the following documents received from DSD:

1. Final PEI Strategic Plan

2. Assessment Tool for PEI Programmes

3. Categories of PEI based on National Strategy
4. As well as information acquired at ‘PEI Summit’ run by DSD
This took up the majority of the meeting.  The discussion afterwards highlighted concerns that many of the societal issues being faced are ‘macro-economic issues’ that cannot be addressed by the Welfare Sector nor any programmes they may develop.  Also that research shows that prevention (of social dysfunction?) can only occur in an environmental context of ‘social change’, but what we have is ‘social upheaval’ (anarchy, disrespect for law, no consequences), which is a concern.  The frustration was expressed that many organisations have been doing ‘prevention work’ for years with no acknowlegdement – perhaps now this work will be acknowledged and supported (funded) as part of the work done by established organisations.
(Documents and presentation attached)  (Presentation to be made in Swartland and Eden Karoo areas.)
AGENDA
 4. WCSCF Reportback. 
(a) Schools visits during Child Protection Week (26th- 30th May).  In collaboration with Central SAPS and Kids Who Can, the WCSCF participated in a round of school visits to promote the principles of child protection.  This included a puppet show (by SAPS), an introduction to staff and children of the Protective Behaviours abuse prevention course (by Kids Who Can) and a follow-up presentation to staff and principals on reporting of children suspected of being abused, neglected or in need of care and protection.  Daily radio interviews were held on Smile FM 90.4, to share information with the public, explaining their role in child protection and providing information of contacts and services. Ongoing relationships with the school is aimed to improve the schools access to assistance and intervention needed by the most vulnerable school children as an early intervention measure, thereby encouraging reporting by making it more effective.   
(b) WC Youth Development Forum.  Meeting to take place in Swellendam on Wednesday, 11th June in collaboration with CAP NGO.
(c) Camps Bay Street Children’s Forum.  Roleplayers meeting took place on 12th May at DSD LangaII (Athlone).  Agreement reached between Roleplayers:  DSD to manage cases in collaboration with all partners.  DSD to allocate Social Workers per case and communicate this through WCSCF.  Children should not be taken home, as home clearly not conducive to care/exploitative.  Parties to partner together to pre-arrange placements so children can be placed when picked up on street.  Whatsapp Group created to keep communication current and inform all involved of actions taking place relating to children.
Kalksteenfontein Network Indaba:  Janice to liaise with Dawie and Barbara from Multi-Service Centre to assist in coordinating a community collaboration indaba in the area.
 5. Current Street View.
Central City:  Headman and Pat reported about 15 daystrollers in the city – numbers seem to be growing and they are using substances at an early age (7yrs).  There is not the usual element of ‘trust’ between fieldworkers and kids, with the kids actively avoiding the fieldworkers.  Pam commented that “children are very different to how they were 10 years ago.  They are harder and less connectable”.  Concern over food being handed out at the Greenmarket Square Methodist Church (CMC) (Sharon).  Fieldworkers and David (Homestead) to pay her a visit and request that she not give food parcels to children and explain why.  
BoKaap:  Community Works is working this area.  Much drug addiction - begging adults pay “Ma” to look after kids while they go beg for drug money.  Norbert asked: “Do the people have an official lease? Can the Municipality get involved?”
Camps Bay (Ricardo Beukes): Most of the children have migrated out of Camps Bay due to the cold and the end of the tourist season.  Being seen at Biscuit Mill.  Some taken in at Homestead, but absconding quickly. Some back at school - Hopefully as a result of some DSD/MSC intervention with parents and families.
Gerrie focused in on the practical implications of all of these findings with the children on the street.  We need to take the situation further based on these findings.  He brought up once again the option of the Chile Strategy, where a very successful pilot project was conducted which made use of a Dedicated Vehicle, with a Dedicated Police Officer and Dedicated Social Worker, working only on After Hours street children, so as to give this matter the focus necessary to make an effective impact.  

 6. Any other Business.  
WCSCF Membership.  Janice to send out information regarding Membership, as fees need to be in by the end of June, for those who want the option to vote.

 7. NEXT MEETING:  25 June 2014 
   (please diarise now)
 8. CLOSE
  Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 424 3977
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com  

